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November 21, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an appropriation ordinance for the approval of necessary tenant improvements in King County leased space in the Dexter Horton Building, located at 710 Second Avenue, Seattle. These improvements are in support of the provision of the Department of Public Defense (DPD) operations and services. 
Council is currently reviewing legislation, Council 2016-0519, which includes $2,005,056 for the first phase of the DPD consolidation at the Dexter Horton Building. Additional tenant improvements in the amount of $4,906,809 are needed in order to configure the remaining space for the Department of Public Defense. These two appropriations sum to a total of $6.9 million and represent 59% of the total $11.8 million project cost.  According to the lease the remaining $4.8 million, or 41%, of costs will be covered by the tenant improvement allowance described in the proposed lease. 

The capital project will consolidate DPD’s Directors’ Office and the four divisions providing public defense services to the King County Courthouse (KCCH) and Seattle Municipal Court (SMC) into one building. A long term lease at the Dexter Horton Building will include tenant improvements to the basement, floors two, two mezzanine, seven and ten to accommodate approximately  300 DPD Seattle staff.
This transaction is recommended per the rationale and considerations provided in the property summary for the Dexter Horton Building lease which is being submitted under separate cover. Approval of the lease and supplemental budget by mid December 2016 will expedite the accomplishment of benefits associated with the consolidation of the Department of Public Defense into a single downtown facility.
The proposed tenant improvements at this property furthers the King County Strategic Plan guiding principle of Financial Sustainability and the goal of providing for a safe and an accessible and fair justice system.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-477-9352.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Melani Pedroza, Acting Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services 
   (DES)

Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Bryan Hague, Manager, Real Estate Services, FMD, DES

Lorinda Youngcourt, Director, Department of Public Defense
